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Memorandum 
 
 
 
TO: Guenther Moskat, Greg Holmes, and Safouh Sayed, 

Department of Toxic Substances Control 
DATE: February 2, 2011 

CC: Steve Howe, Project Navigator  
FROM: Crysta Dickson, PCR Services Corporation  
RE: FENCE MONITORING FOR THE ASCON LANDFILL PROJECT SITE, CITY OF HUNTINGTON BEACH, 

ORANGE COUNTY, CALIFORNIA 
  
 

This memorandum summarizes weekly fence monitoring activities conducted by PCR 
Services Corporation (PCR) biologists Crysta Dickson and Maile Tanaka for the ASCON landfill 
project site for the weeks of January 11, 18, and 25; and February 1, 2011.   

Fence monitoring was conducted by Ms. Dickson on January 18 and 25; and February 1, 
2011. Ms. Dickson was escorted by Bill Hodges of Geosyntec Consultants on January 18 and 25, 
2011 and Steve Howe of Project Navigator, Ltd. on February 1, 2011. Fence monitoring was 
conducted by Ms. Tanaka on January 11, 2011. Ms. Tanaka was escorted by Steve Howe of Project 
Navigator, Ltd. 

The entire project site was driven during each monitoring visit and all fencing (both 
construction and chain-linked) was inspected to ensure fencing was intact and no impacts have 
occurred to the disturbed coastal salt marsh or southern tarplant (Centromadia parryi ssp. australis) 
populations to be avoided and preserved. At the time of each inspection, all fencing was intact and 
no damage to the disturbed coastal salt marsh or southern tarplant was observed.   

 

 


